
 
 

No.VFI/Circular/2017-2018/123                                                                                   13
th

 November 2017 

 

C I R C U L A R 

To 

 The Office Bearers of VFI / 

 States / Units affiliated to VFI 

 

 

It has come to the notice of the VFI that certain disgruntled elements are spreading false 

information and misleading announcements in public regarding the VFI and regarding its last EC 

and AGM. It is also learnt that the news items suggesting that an AGM of the VFI presided over by 

Avadesh Kumar was held at 5 PM on 05.11.2017 at the Ramada Chennai Egmore,  

Chennai have been published by them.  

 

In public interest, it is essential that the member Units/State Associations/Clubs take efforts to 

disseminate the correct information to the players/coaches and all stakeholders to prevent 

anybody from being misled by this false propaganda. In this regard, it is clarified, for the benefit of 

all players/coaches and stakeholders as follows: - 

 

(a) As you are all well aware, the EC and AGM of the VFI presided over by the Executive Vice 

President, Shri Raj Kumar were successfully conducted at 11 AM at the Marina Hall of 

Hotel Ramada Chennai Egmore, Chennai on 05/11/2017. Photographs of the said event are 

already published on our official web-site.  

 

(b) The internet/news article suggesting that the EC and AGM were not completed or had to 

be abruptly stopped or was marred due to anti-social elements and police intervention is 

completely false, mischievous and a malafide propaganda. As you are all aware the 

meetings were successfully conducted and various significant decisions for the 

development of the sport were taken. 

 

(c) The report/news item stating that a meeting of the VFI, presided over by Chaudhary 

Avadesh Kumar was conducted at 5 p.m. at the Ramada Chennai Egmore, Chennai, is 

blatantly false. No meeting of the VFI was conducted or presided over by the aforesaid 

Avadesh Kumar. Attached is a letter from the Hotel Ramada Chennai Egmore, confirming 

that this claim of Avadesh Kumar is blatantly false. (Annexure 1) 
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(d) The attention of all is drawn to the admission of Avadesh Kumar, before the Hon’ble High 

Court Delhi (Para 4 & 7 of Annexure 2); letter of the Government of India (Annexure 3), 

letter of the IOA (Annexure 4) and letter of the FIVB (Annexure 5) all of which confirm that 

Avadesh Kumar is not the President of the VFI. Hence Avadesh Kumar does not have the 

authority to call, convene or preside over any meeting of the VFI. All circulars, orders, 

directions or press releases issued/signed by him purporting to act as President, VFI are 

not binding on the VFI and are null and void.  

 

(e) Bonafide Players/coaches/clubs/State Associations/Units and sponsors are cautioned not 

to be misled by any press releases, statements or circulars, letters issued by Avadesh 

Kumar or Nandakumar as neither of them has the authority to represent VFI as on date.  

 

This is for your kind information and records please. 

 

With best wishes, 

 

           
RAMAVTAR SINGH JAKHAR 

Secretary General 

Volleyball Federation of India. 

 

 

Encl.:  Annexure-1 (Ramada Chennai Egmore Letter) 

            Annexure-2 (Hon’ble Delhi High Court Order) 

            Annexure-3 (Min. of YA&S Order) 

            Annexure-4 (IOA Letter) 

            Annexure-5 (FIVB Letter) 

 

 

 

 

 

 


































